
From: Stephen Bull <Stephen.Bull@unitedvoice.org.au>  
Sent: Monday, 23 September 2019 9:29 AM 
To: Chambers - Ross J <Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Kyle Scott <Kyle.Scott@ablawyers.com.au>; Brent Ferguson <Brent.Ferguson@aigroup.com.au>; 
Rachel Liebhaber <rachell@hsu.net.au>; Natalie Dabarera <Natalie.Dabarera@unitedvoice.org.au> 
Subject: Aged Care Award 2010 AM2018/13 
 
The Associate 
The President 
 
Dear Associate 
 
We refer to the Full Bench decision of 26 August 2018 and the request for comments 
concerning ‘Next Steps’. 
 
In relation to the transitional arrangements proposed concerning the proposed variation to 
the rates of pay for casual employees working on weekend, United Voice supports the 
proposed transitional arrangements.  
 
In relation to the provisional view concerning dot point B4 concerning the level 4 aged care 
worker classification, we further support the provisional view expressed. The note proposed 
should be retained and is of use. 
 
We thank the Commission for the views generally expressed in the decision concerning 
these matters. 
 
We apologise for the delay in submitting this submission. 
 
 
Stephen Bull 
Industrial Coordinator/Legal Practitioner 
National Office United Voice 
303 Cleveland Street 
Redfern NSW 2016 
Ph. (02) 8204 3050 | Mobile: 0412 199 787 
Facsimile: (02) 9281 4480 | Email:stephen.bull@unitedvoice.org.au 

 
 


